

Shire President's Message



Community Survey

The 2021 Community Survey is out now. You are very strongly encouraged to take the time to complete the survey. Rather than go to social media to make your comments, make them on the community survey, this is your chance to shape the future of your region. Results from the community survey are used to form the basis of the Shire's strategic plan for the next 10 years.

In a very real sense the plan empowers the community and enables the Shire's decisions and actions to work directly towards the achievement of community identified goals and priorities. The Plan is a document owned by the community. The outcomes and strategies all stem from input gained from the community through community engagement. The 2016 census data has the Shire's population at 9250, with 1733 of those being

aged 0-14, that leaves 7517 residents that Pemberton Trails Master Plan could supposedly complete the survey, in the previous survey we received about 600(6.5%) responses, lets beat that. Give us the real picture so that we can implement the real hopes and visions of the community.

Climate Change Response Community Consultation

As part of the review of the Strategic Community Plan, the Shire is undertaking community consultation on climate change response. Community workshops will assist in identifying and collating community feedback inform the Shire's climate change adaptation, mitigation and advocacy actions. Interested persons are encouraged to attend one of the workshops if possible. Reference documents for the workshop are available on the Shire's website and include an extract from the Shire's current Corporate Business Plan, detailing the environmental activities your Council has identified as being of importance to the community and a copy of the workshop presentation.

A Trails Master Plan has been developed for Pemberton by consultants Common Ground Trails. The project is a collaboration between the Shire of Manjimup, Department of Biodiversity, Conservation and Attractions, Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries, Pemberton Visitor Centre and Pemberton Cycling Association. The Master Plan covers non-motorised trails in the Pemberton region including walking, running, mountain biking, cycling, horse riding and canoeing/kayaking. The Draft outlines a vision for Pemberton to be recognised as a premier destination for enjoying the outdoors, with trails as the focus providing captivating experiences and connections. The Draft Master Plan is now available for community comment and can be downloaded on the Shire's website. The comment period will be open from the 2 to 25 March 2021 and comments should be forwarded to Common Ground Trails via megan@trails.com.au

Until next time stay well and safe....Paul

PEMBERTON TRAILS MASTER PLAN

Consultants, Common Ground Trails were engaged to develop a Trails Master Plan for Pemberton. The project is a collaboration between the Shire of Manjimup, Department of Biodiversity, Conservation and Attractions, Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries and the Pemberton Visitor Centre. The Master Plan covers non-motorised trails in the region including walking, running, mountain biking, cycling, horse riding and canoeing/kayaking.

For more information contact Mark Hudson at the Pemberton Visitor Centre on 0429 384 800.

INTERESTED?

The Draft Master Plan is now available for review on the Pemberton Visitor Centre Website.

There will be a presentation and information session regarding the Draft Master Trails Plan where you can provide feedback and ask questions.

WHEN? WHAT TIME? 5.30pm to 8pm

Wednesday 17 March 2021

Jarrah Room WHERE?

> Pemberton Sports Club Club Road, Pemberton



What is your vision for our community in 2031?

The Shire of Manjimup is undertaking a major review of its Strategic Community Plan and wants to know what the community's vision is for the future of our region.

Complete our Community Survey 2021

The survey is designed to measure community satisfaction with a range of Shire of Manjimup facilities and services, as well as seek the community's priorities for the next 10 years.

Everyone is invited to participate

All residents, workers, students, business operators and ratepayers, of any age, in the Shire of Manjimup are encouraged to get involved.

How can I complete the survey?

The survey is anonymous and can be completed or downloaded from the Shire of Manjimup website via

www.manjimup.wa.gov.au/communitysurvey or collected and dropped off at this premises.

Please complete and submit your survey by Tuesday 19 March 2021



For more information contact Jason Giadresco on 9771 7777 or info@maniimup.wa.gov

Zone 6 - Northcliffe & Walpole 1 March 2021 - 12 April 2021

Restricted Burn Period Permit to burn required

Manjimup opir Ca What to do with: Toss it? No way!

- A teddy bear with a sore foot?
- An earring with a broken hook?
- A favourite jumper with a hole in it?

Bring it to the Manjimup Repair Café where a team of Volunteer Fixers are ready to greet you, meet you and repair it together.

Dates Monday 8 March 2021

Monday

12 April 2021

10am to 1pm

For more information contact Manjimup

Wellness and Respite Community Centre 1A Edwards Street Manjimup

Venue

Light refreshments available

Expectations

- You stay with your item and if possible join in the repairing.
 Services are discretionary due to available skills and materials.
- Services are performed on a voluntary basis and there is no warranty. Visitors are responsible for the tidy
- and timely removal of items

Shire Bulletins can be viewed on the Shire website: www.manjimup.wa.gov.au/shirebulletin

Coastal Ward Councillor

Cr Wendy Eiby Ph: 0434 811 474



Northcliffe Waste Transfer Station

Lot 150 Pemberton Northcliffe Road Tuesday: 12pm - 5pm / Saturday: 9am - 4pm

Northcliffe Library

Lot 178 Muirillup Road - 9776 7203 Monday - Sunday: 9am - 4pm

Holidays: 9am - 4pm

2021 Ordinary Council Meetings

Meetings are held in the Council Chamber, off Brockman Street, Manjimup Copies of the agenda are available via the Shire website Tuesday before the meeting.

The Shire of Manjimup recommends attendance from members of the public only if they have essential matters to discuss due to COVID-19 restrictions.

19 August

11 February 27 May 17 June NCF 4 March 25 March PEM 8 July 15 April 29 July

6 May

9 September WPL 30 September 21 October 18 November 16 December

Shire President - Paul Omodei

Administration Centre

8.15am-4.30pm Monday-Friday Tel: (08) 9771 7777 Fax: (08) 9771 7771

37-39 Rose Street, Manjimup Postal: PO Box 1, Manjimup WA 6258

Email: info@manjimup.wa.gov.au Website: www.manjimup.wa.gov.au

Emergencies Only A/H: 6454 4600